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January 9, 2024

reasonable possibility that a project will have a significant environmental impact.
(Berkeley Hillside Preservation. v. City of Berkeley (2015) 60 Cal.4th 1086, 1114-
1116, 184 Cal. Rptr. 3d 643, 343 P.3d 834, as modified by Berkeley Hillside
Preservation v. City of Berkeley (2015) 61 Cal.4th 163, 348 P.3d 845.) Our January
4, 2024, letter contains a fair argument that, due to the size and location of the
proposed garage, and the possibility of environmental impact from the granting of the
variance, reliance on the exemption is misplaced.

Thank you for this opportunity to provide this information and for your attention to this
matter. 1 will be present at your hearing to provide additional evidence and to answer any
questions you may have.

Respectfully submitted,

Michael Patrick Durkee, Esq.

cc: Brooke Laine, District V Supervisor; bosfive@edcgov.us;
Kim Dawson, Clerk of the Board; edc.cob@edcgov.us;
Jefferson B. Billingsley, Deputy County Counsel; Jefferson.billingsley@edcgov.us;
Brian Frazier, County Surveyor; surveyor@edcgov.us;
Melanie Shasha, Senior Planner; Melanie.Shasha@edcgov.us,
Brendan Ferry, Deputy Director; Brendan.ferry@edcgov.us;
Wendy Jepson, Permitting and Compliance Department Manager; wjepson@tipa.gov;
John Marshall, General Counsel, TRPA; jmarshall@trpa.gov;
Lyn Barnett; lyn@wbaplanning.com;
Peter and Cheryl Lee
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